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In recent weeks months, you have probably heard in the media about foreigners, refugees, asylum seekers, and migrants.  How-
ever, I am willing to go out on a limb and say that although you heard about them, you didn’t hear about them from a perspec-
tive that offered spiritual, Christ centered guidance.  You probably heard about them from a political lens which varied based 
upon the political orientation of who was doing the talking or the particular slant of a particular news business.  Unfortunately, 
what we have learned, perhaps most painfully over the last 24 months, is that if we are not careful, mindful, and intentional we 
can be discipled by the news and media outlets a lot easier than by Jesus.   

 

I bring this to our attention for several reasons.  Primarily, I offer this as a reminder for each of us as disciples of Jesus that we 
must remain vigilant to our dedication to the teachings of Jesus.  In Jesus’ teaching in Matthew 25 he uses this phrase to get to 
the heart of what he wanted his followers to know and how he wanted them to act: “When I was a stranger, you welcomed 
me…” In Jesus’ context, a stranger was not just a person that you were not familiar with.  A stranger was also synonymous with 
being a foreigner in the land.  This teaching was consistent with the law given to the Jews in Leviticus, and it is one that can be 
directly linked to and summed up by loving your neighbor as yourself. 

 

To follow this teaching of Jesus does not require us to travel around the globe or even outside of our neighborhood.  It does re-
quire us to look upon foreigners among us with love and compassion—not with fear and disdain.  There are organizations in our 
community that provide us the opportunity to share in this work of welcoming the stranger in our land.  You may have heard 
that Memphis will be receiving about three dozen Afghan refugees, and one of our friends in mission, World Relief (whose offic-
es are located here in the Sea Isle Neighborhood) is working to welcome many of these new neighbors.  They offer many, many 
ways for churches, groups, and individuals to live out their faith by welcoming the stranger and caring for the foreigner living 
among us.   

 

We also have other opportunities that come right to our proverbial door step.  On November 13 & 14, Colonial Park UMC will be 
a host site for the Guatemalan Mobile Consulate.  On this weekend, our congregation will be working with other congregations 
and groups to welcome the stranger among us, particularly those from Guatemala.  The Mobile Consulate is an opportunity for 
the Guatemalan population living among us to renew visas, passports, and connect with services for their families through their 
home government.  We will be partnering with El Redentor UMC, Indigenous Pastoral Relief, Peace Tree UMC, and many others.  
This event has previously been hosted by Trinity UMC and Asbury UMC, and I am excited that we have this opportunity to prac-
tice hospitality for approximately 1,000 neighbors from Guatemala who will be making appointments to meet with officials from 
their home country.   

 

There will be opportunities to serve that you will hear about in the days ahead, and if you or someone you know is bilingual 
(English/Spanish), please know that we would love to get them plugged in.  As is the case often times when you practice hospi-
tality, you put your needs and preferences aside to care for the needs of your guests.  What this means for us is that our 10:30 
service will have a change of venue, and parking might be a little more challenging on Sunday, November 14.  But even as you 
read that, you realize that it really isn’t that big of a deal, right? A small price to pay for faithfulness to Jesus.  I do hope that you 
will consider signing up to support this work as the opportunities arise. 

 

I invite you to pray about how you might be consciously living into one of our primary, missional motives of Welcoming the 
Stranger.  Here are a couple of great opportunities that are before you, to do some work with some pretty amazing people to 
live out your faith in Christ in real life.  May the Spirit guide you in all truth and life. 

Yours because I am His, 

Pastor Jathaniel 
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